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Our Ref: HTSA: Parental letters/POS/JOD
  Date:  1st April 2022






Dear Parent/Carer,

For the past five weeks we have been operating in line with School Covid-19 Operational Guidance issued by DfE. Testing has now ceased to be compulsory after the first two weeks of the half-term.  Isolation is no longer a legal requirement but as we have done all the way through the pandemic to avoid risk we continue to ask staff and students to isolate for at least 3
 days after a positive test.  Isolation should end after three days for anyone under 18 years old following the new government guidance.

There has been an increase in students’ activities this half-term which is good to see again.  Students have been involved in external Dance, Music and Sports events and another group will attend a weekend water sports trip in the Lake District this week.  A particular well done to the Maths Challenge team that performed well at a recent event at Manchester University.  A respectable third place out of twenty-three schools was an excellent performance. It is good to see these opportunities beginning again.

We recently held a headteachers award lunch which recognised the ongoing hard work and efforts of a group of 25 students, well done to all of them who continue to excel both in and out of the classroom.
A recent rewards visit also took place for a number of students with 100% attendance.

Year 9 Options Evening was a success and post-16 providers were in support during the evening.  Students have now submitted their choices and we are busy collating and organising groups.  We will endeavour to match as many choices as possible but this will depend on staffing, numbers and timetabling.  Therefore, it is important that students carefully consider reserve choices as part of the process.  Some students may need further discussions around their choices.

The Year 8 football team progressed in the cup competition last week but were beaten on penalties after a 1-1 draw at full time having performed brilliantly.
Well done to those in the team.

Well done to the Year 10 and 11 students in completing their second round of mock exams.  Preparation and revision work is now focused on the summer examinations for Year 11 students and they begin in early May.









A huge well done to the Year 11 Food Group who recently prepared exam meals.  Some of the dishes were excellent and staff worked alongside them to evaluate their work.  Thanks to Mrs Pritchard, Mrs Roberts and Mrs Westerside-Downes as this kind of preparation and quality delivery is extremely hard work.

Year 11 photographs will take place before the end of the year and the date is yet to be confirmed.  It will most likely follow an examination.  Details of how to purchase will be shared after their visit.  Year 7 Parents’ Evening is calendared for 25th April and it will be positive to share progress with parents and carers during the evening.

Finally, I would like to give some prior notice regarding the times of the school day. We are planning to amend the times of the day on Friday’s so that it aligns with Monday to Thursday. This will mean that the school day ends at 3pm.
This means that all lesson times will be the same throughout the week and avoids the confusion that different timings bring on Friday’s, we have already consulted with staff and this will commence in September 2022. There may be further adjustments in line with the white paper and I will communicate further if this is the case. The timings will be as follows;


	Monday -Friday
	Years 7, 8 & 9
	
	Years 10 & 11

	AM Form Tutor
	8.40-9.00
	AM Form Tutor
	8.40-9.00

	L1
	9.00-10.00
	L1
	9.00-10.00

	Break
	10.00-10.15
	L2
	10.00-11.00

	L2
	10.15-11.15
	Break
	11.00-11.15

	L3(PM Reg12.15-12.20)
	11.15-12.20
	L3(PM Reg12.15-12.20)
	11.15-12.20

	Lunch
	12.20-1.00
	L4
	12.20-1.20

	L4
	1.00-2.00
	Lunch
	1.20-2.00

	L5 
	2.00-3.00
	L5
	2.00-3.00



 
Thank you for your ongoing support and I wish you and your families a restful Easter break.
School opens for the Summer term on Tuesday 19th April, 2022 – Week 2 of the timetable.

If you would like any further information please contact us at the school on 01270 560514 or enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk if you would like to discuss anything.

Yours sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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